HEATH PRAYER LETTER

Acts 1:15b "....and called me by His grace."

1:16a "To reveal His Son in me, that I might preach Him among the heathen..."

March - April - May 2002

Dear Praying Friends:

Paul's testimony (verses above) is also our testimony out in the Pacific. Thank the Lord for calling us and using us to reveal His Son, in us, to others. Thank you for your faithful support, both financially and prayerfully. The Lord has been good in helping Norma with her physical problems and also giving me strength to "keep on keeping on".

NEWS

- 1. The Lord gave me the opportunity to lead a young Chinese man to the Lord recently. He is originally from Mainland China, but is now an American Citizen. Two of our single ladies had been witnessing to him, but he told them he wanted to talk to the Pastor, so the rest is history. We have been discipling him and will baptize him this Sunday, March 24th. Please pray that we can get him grounded well before he leaves to go back to the States.
- 2. Pastor and Mrs. Hurst had to delay their return to Guam because of the death of his mother. He preached her funeral on Friday, March 15th. We are looking for him to reschedule for maybe the last week of March. The Lord was gracious in letting him be there when his mother went to be with the Lord.

Pray for Lighthouse Baptist Church as we have the change of command. Brother Hurst is a great pastor and soul winner, so I know our new folk will really love him and his dear wife.

- 3. Norma and I will be going to Yap for the Easter weekend. I will be preaching there at the Yap Baptist Church. This will give us a few days to fellowship with Joe & Carolyn Cannon. We will also see the Zimmers and the Whitmores. Please pray that we will be a help to the ministry while we are there.
- 4. On April 10, Norma and I will be leaving Guam for Pohnpei. I will be preaching a revival meeting there at Capitol Hill Baptist Church. This is the church that we started back in the "80s" and it is really growing. We are looking forward to God's blessings on the meetings and to the sweet fellowship with our people.
- 5. On April 24, we will leave Pohnpei and head to Hawaii to begin our ministry there with Chuck Manyo. This ministry will be to reach the Micronesians that have gone there for work. There are hundreds of them located there in Hawaii and many of them are out of Independent Baptist Churches in Micronesia. We will be helping Bro. Chuck to "round up" these folk and get them back to being faithful in church. Pastor Wayne Surface and the Ohana Baptist Church let us use their facilities to preach to these folk and help them return to being faithful to the Lord.

We are not sure how long we will be there in this ministry. Bro. Manyo is having some very difficult health problems, and we want to help him until he is on the "upward side physically". It will also depend on how Norma's health holds up. She is doing pretty well now and we thank the Lord for that.

Again thank you for your prayers and support.

Yours in His Service.

Dalton & Norma Heath